
I-70 CAVE SPRINGS TO FAIRGROUNDS DESIGN-BUILD 

PROJECT UPDATE

CONSTRUCTION 
UPDATES
Coming up in early to mid-December, crews will be setting girders over 
Interstate 70 at Cave Springs for the new bridge currently being built. This  
work is weather permitting, and we’ll send out an update once the dates are 
more set.

Similar to last month when girders were set at Zumbehl, the work will require 
overnight lane restrictions and brief closures of the interstate. Motorists can 
expect a two-lane closure approaching the bridge construction and then 
15-minute intermittent full closures of the interstate while girders are swung 
into place.

The Cave Springs and Zumbehl interchanges are being converted into single 
point urban interchanges (SPUI) for the I-70 Cave Springs to Fairgrounds 
Design-Build Project. As construction on this project progresses, both 
interchanges will remain open to drivers.

NAVIGATING THE WORKZONE

MoDOT limits work on interstates and state highways during peak holiday travel 
times. However, traffic will still be restricted in areas where there are permanent 
barriers, such as the shifted and narrowed lanes on I-70 and on Cave Springs as 
a part of this project. Please keep this in mind when traveling over the December 
holidays.

In addition, these barriers will remain up during inclement weather. Please use 
caution when traveling through the area during winter weather.

ABOUT THE PROJECT

The I-70 Cave Springs to Fairgrounds  
Design-Build Project will maximize 
improvements to address:

•	 Local Connectivity, Safety,  
Traffic Congestion 

•	 Long-Lasting Infrastructure with  
Future Expansion in Mind

•	 Construction Impacts

•	 Workforce Diversity
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